
fswm&m!g5mim

OLD GROUCH
By H. M. Egbert

"Old Grouch," as Randall, the
treasurer, was called, wasthe hard-
est member of the corporation. This
much was universally admitted. No-

body ever went to him for a raise of
salary without a sinking heart, for,
even if the request was overwhelm-
ingly justified, the petitioner was met
with a cutting phrase which nullified
the moral effects of the benefit-Whatev-

Randall did was done
grudgingly.

Yet the few who were in the know
were aware how deeply the acid of
life had eaten into Randall's soul.
His only daughter had died five years
before, just after graduating from
Vassar. His only son had gone to
the bad and run away from home
prior to that. Once the boy had
come to the father's door, but Ran-
dall had sent out a curt message by
the servant that he would not see
him.

Of late Randall had been conscious
that he was growing old. He had
wondered whether he might not have
dealt with the lad more kindly. He
had heard nothing of Horace since
that visit, which had been shortly
after his daughter's death. His wife
bad died years before; he was alone
in the world, and his embitterment
made it a gloomy one.

He was working at the office late
that night, for the spring rush of
business had started. Then the de-

partment managers were over-
worked and Randall had to check up
their errors. Having to consult the
books, he rose from his desk, going
into the large bookkeepers' room. A
man was leaning over a broom, his
eyes closed, supporting himself
against the walL It was the night
watchman.

Randall went up and bellowed in
his ear. Kimball started and looked
at him vaguely. He had been nine
months in the corporation's- - employ

ment, but that did not assuage Ran-
dall's anger.

'You're a fine watchman!" bel-

lowed the treasurer. "You can get
your money in the morning."

"Mr. Randall " the man began to
stammer.

"Not a word, now. Think we
hired you to sleep here, I suppose?"

He left the discomfited man and
walked back to his desk growling.
One could trust nobody. Thieves
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might enter while Kimball was sleep-

ing. He forgot all about the books.
To Randall's indignation and as-

tonishment his seat was no longer
empty. A tiny, neat little girl, with
flaxen curls that hung about her
shoulders, was seated in his chair,
scribbling all over his blotting pad.
Anger rendered Randall mute.

Then the little girl loked up and
smiled at him. Something in Ran-
dall's heart seemed to rise up and fill
his throat. .Minnie had smiled like
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